You asked:
Request 1

Please provide me with copies of the following:
1. Can you please let me know if Leicester City Council have ever contracted the services of Leicester Blinds (company number 05515056). 
2. Within the response please indicate each of the years that you have contracted them and the transaction value you (Leicester City Council) paid them for each year (illustrated per year).
3. Time permitting - please list all other contractors you have paid for window blinds fitting for work in council owned properties and housing stock. 
Request 2

Please provide me with copies of the following:
A complete list of all IT contractors/web development / internet service providers you have used over the past five years (2013 - 2018)

The total amount (as a monetary figure) you (Leicester City Council) have paid to IT contractors/web development / internet service providers for each of the past five years (2013 - 2018)

Request 3

Please provide me with the following information relating to Leicester City Council's expenditure on private hire and/or Taxi Firms.
Can you please tell me in the last 5 years 2013 - 2018 all the private hire/taxi firms Leicester City Council contracted (for contracts rather than ad hoc).

Can you please tell me the total amount Leicester City Council spent on private hire/taxis for the same period 2013 - 2018. 

Time permitting (if it doesn't please only provide answers for the questions above) can you provide an itemised list of all single journey fares costing more than £100 that LCC have incurred for private hire/taxis 2013 - 2018.

Answer: 
Under section 12 of the FOIA a public authority is not obliged to comply with a request where they estimate that the cost of compliance will be more than the appropriate limit of £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information. 

In circumstances set out in section 12(4) of the Act and regulation 5 of the Statutory Instrument 2004 No. 3244, the cost of more than one request can be added together (aggregated) and where the total cost of dealing with these requests exceeds the appropriate limit then the authority is not obliged to comply with those requests. 

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

To advise and assist, the Council publishes contracts information on its Transparency and Open Data website at:
https://data.leicester.gov.uk/explore/?q=Contracts&sort=modified
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


